Florida Chapter of The Wildlife Society

Fall Business Meeting
Wekiva Springs State Park
Apopka, Florida

October 24, 2015
Draft Minutes – recorded by Claire Sunquist Blunden
Attendees:  Jodi Slater, Kristi Nolte, Erin Myers, Becky Bolt, Dan Greene, Sam Baraoidan, Claire Sunquist, Holly Ober, Monica Folk (phone)
Note: Patrick never sent the minutes from the June meeting, need to get them out within 4 weeks, 2 weeks for other board members to provide comments, 1 week for him to make final changes and get it back out. 

	Topic
	Discussion
	Action

	Call to Order 
	President B. Bolt called meeting to order 
	

	Reading of the Minutes
	P. Delaney never sent the minutes from the June meeting, need to get them out within 4 weeks, 2 weeks for other board members to provide comments, 1 week for him to make final changes and get it back out.
	· P. Delaney to be more timely with sending out meeting minutes

	Report of Treasurer 
	S. Baraoidan - Need to get the treasurers report because Maria needs to audit us and we are over 1 year late. Claire will harass Larame and get a physical CD of Quicken files from the 2012 database, most current version is from 2010 and we have nothing from 2013 or 2014. We need to submit items every year to the state to maintain tax exempt status. We need to ask Maria what she needs for an audit. Sam also has a Best Buy Tax exempt number now if anyone needs it.  
	· S. Baraoidan provide treasurers report to M. Zondervan
· C. Blunden to coordinate with L. Ferry to get physical CD of Quicken files

· S. Baraoidan to coordinate with M. Zondervan about tax exempt status needs and audit needs

	Report of Committees 
	
	

	Audit 
	
	

	Awards
	
	

	Certification
	 
	· 

	Conservation 
	
	

	Education & Information 
	
	· 

	Finance
	
	· 

	Fundraising 
	
	

	Membership/
Welcome
	J. Slater - – We finally got the new computer, but the software is only free if you don’t need access. We need to check with Mike but according to the site, Access costs $4.50/month, many sites are moving toward monthly subscriptions. As of October 20th, we currently have 210 members, the normal yearly mean is 200 and the median is 210. The highest number ever recorded was in 2006 when we had 315 members and that year we had reduced registration for members and lower costs for renewing members. If we include membership in the registration, it may make it easier for agencies to cover the cost. It can be harder to justify agencies paying for a line item membership. As of 2015, we had 151 members through national, 71 through the web, most are registering online. 19 were registered as unknown, Sam thinks this was through the fire class. 

Historically, most members work for FWC, second highest is UF (with some overlap), USFWS was in third, very light on other universities. We need to focus efforts on reaching out to UCF/FAU/FGCU to get information out to other colleges. Flagler College? 

Timing needs to be considered with regards to hunting season – spring turkey and fall hunting. It would help if we could get focus on a land management theme to draw more people in. 

Kristi now sending out renewal reminders, focus on those that only belong to Florida Chapter since they are already getting reminders from National. Harassment from us was lacking but now we have multiple ways to renew. 

Erin – What was the number of new members that received a free first year that renewed this year? Not many but that is because they never got a reminder. We have discovered that personalized emails really work.

Sam and Jodi will be working on setting up registration for the spring meeting, Jodi will ask Mike about adding a tab for past meetings on the website (photos, reference material. Kristi to ask Mike about how to use the website to make registrations visible (who else is going), these needs to be tracked through the website as this is where they pay. Kyle has been helping, can he be assigned more tasks?

Kristi and Jodi are working to revamp the database – are they are any columns that should be added? Email all suggestions to Jodi

· Column for affiliation? 

· Column for area of expertise – on the membership form

· Column for registration by paper? 

· Moved out of state

· Passed away
	· J. Slater to check with M. Milleson about cost of software
· S. Baraoidan and J. Slater to setup registration for spring conference.

· J. Slater to coordinate with M. Milleson about adding a tab for past meetings on website

· K. Nolte and J. Slater requesting ideas for revamping database

	Nominations and Elections
	
	

	Scholarship 
	
	

	Student Chapter 
	 
	

	Program Committee 
	Holly – Survey update: The survey went to out to over 200 people and helped to remind them about the sprig meeting. There was a strong preference for the location to be in Central Florida and Gainesville is kind of in Central Florida. There was no strong preference for weekends over weekdays and no strong preference for the season. Subject matter was the most important factor in decision making and cost of registration and travel were also big factors. Monica (program chair) has spent a lot of time negotiating the rate the hotel to make it very reasonable. 

Spring meeting scheduled April 13th – 15th, 2016 at the Holiday Inn in Gainesville. Holly will set the theme and invite plenary speakers. Focus will be on Management and Restoration themes, last done in 2010. Potential theme: Connecting science and land management

Looking for high profile FWC speakers – Thomas Eason, Gil McCrae? What about Eric Hellgren? Success stories of how science and management have worked closely together? Erin Ragheb and grasshopper sparrows

Plan is to have the Symposium on the first day, business meeting right after, Plenary the second day. Would we need to do a dual plenary? Would the workshops be the third day? 

Erin – Grass workshop will be next fall, not an option for this spring. We need to talk to Brigham about how to create these into more continuing education credits

Ideas for workshops: 

1. Wildlife diseases – Bambi from FWRI could talk about diseases and necropsy, Sam Wisely? USDA?

2. Native/Local Plants – Kent could help teach with Greg Hendricks

3. Frog calls – Paul Moler

4. Invertebrates – Jonathan Mays

5. Camera Trapping – Dan Greene, Dave Shindle, Elina Garrison, Dan could teach in how to extract metadata from images or how to manage a database. Comparing camera trapping for different taxa and comparisons of types of data. Scott Martin and Rich Seagle have been trapping mice. 

Focus on 2 workshops Friday morning (3 hours) and one field trip: 

Necropsy/Wildlife Diseases – 15 to 20 people, first come first serve

Camera Trapping – 20-30 people

Field trip – Black Creek? Goldhead? Paynes Prarie? 

Monica – Evening events for the meeting (hard to fit in night field trips):

1) Quiz bowl first night social – students only or alumni team? Kristi has forwarded 3 or 4 students who are interested in helping to Monica. Possible Pub crawl led by Mark Ausley? 

2) Banquet second night, natural history quizzes in the break rooms the whole time so that you could answer questions more passively on your own time.

Would we want to offer lunch time mentoring for professionals and students? Student chapter wants to do a mixer and you would be more likely to get students after 5 pm. We normally have a student mixer at the poster session. 

Focus was on a need for student mixers early in the conference to get more interaction between students and professionals, almost like a speed dating lunch. We could also have tables set up with one or two professionals at each with topics set up at the table for interest.  Lunch time mentoring would be hard on the first day because we won’t have access to rooms or the facilities yet. We thought maybe we could have a bagged lunch or picnic lunch. Could we do lunch the second day? No offsite food is allowed because they have an onsite Italian restaurant, pizza will be dinner the first night. Sam will look into the brick over pizza place nearby for potential lunch mixer. 

Monica will be sending out the save the date in the next few weeks with teaser information about theme, topics, etc. We have been talking about putting flyers in offices and sending personal invites. 


	· E. Myers to discuss with B. Mason about continuing education credits for workshops
· M. Folk will send out save-the-date for spring conference

	Website 
	
	· 

	Old Business 
	 
	· 

	New Business 
	E. Myers - the 2017 TWS/AFS meeting is off, now in Raleigh
	

	Adjourn 
	
	


